
PREFACE 

The 16th International Conference on Defects in Semiconductors, like previous con-
ferences in this series, was a productive and exciting meeting of research workers who are 
advancing the fundamental science of defects in semiconductors. However, for the first 
time, ICDS was held as an independent conference and no longer as a satellite of the 
International Conference on the Physics of Semiconductors . The organizers of ICDS-16 
were concerned that this conference might not be as successful as past defect conferences 
without the draw of the big semiconductor physics meeting. These concerns were proved 
to be unjustified. There were more that 400 abstracts submitted, 335 attendees registered , 
259 papers presented , and 24 countries represented . 

The participation of many delegates from the Eastern Block at a conference in the 
United States was especially satisfying. The number of Soviet delegates in attendence 
demonstrated how well international relations have progressed in recent years . 

The energy and enthusiasm of the participants seemed boundless. Attendence was 
excellent at sessions that began as early as 8:30 AM. Scientific discussion dominated meal 
times. Poster sessions were still well attended when they had to be forcibly closed at 11 
PM. Productive scientific discussion then continued at the Tally-Ho Tavern until the early 
morning hours. We are aware of some delegates who had been up until 3 AM and still 
found the 9 AM sessions too exciting to miss. 

These proceedings document our understanding of the many topics of current interest 
in the field of defects in semiconductors. Important advances are discussed in roughly 20 
invited papers. Over 200 contributed papers describe the breadth of the activity in the 
field. Among the work presented are resolutions of long standing puzzles, numerous new 
ideas on old and new problems, and presentations of work at the periphery of the field 
that may warrant our future attention. Many of the experiments and ideas presented are 
new and / or controversial and will lead to continued activity and expansion of the field. 

We wish success to the future organizers of conferences in the ICDS series and hope 
that they will enjoy organizing the meeting and editing its proceedings as much as we have. 

Michael Stavola 

Gary G. DeLeo 

Gordon Davies 
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